
DECEMBER 2022

HEAVY SNOW FALL
In The Northwest Region.  Bring It On!

December President’s Letter

Hello Fellow Snowmobilers,
Well, the 2022-2023 riding season has started, and in some parts of the state it has started in a big way!  Snow Dance 
Worked!!!!!

As this is our last newsletter for 2022, I look back on OSSA’s 50th anniversary, I think we had a pretty good year. We started 
the year with a great convention hosted by Diamond Lake. Our wonderful groomer operators put down over 35,000 miles of 
groomed trails across the state. We also found out that one of our wonderful groomer’s, Bob Keller of the LaPine Lodgepole 
Dodgers was named the 2022 International Snowmobile Hall of Fame Groomer of the Year.  At our April Board Meeting we 
bought 2 new cats for Central Oregon, with one more cat bought with RTP (Recreational Trails Funds) Grant for Tollgate 
Trailfinders. Each of our clubs with avalanche danger took delivery of “ARE YOU BEEPING?” signs (avalanche beacon sta-
tions) across the state. Signs were purchased with another RTP Grant. We have also been lucky to bring on Chuck Ehlert as 
our Avalanche Safety Coordinator to help us getting training out to our snowmobile community across the state.  So… as we 
finish celebrating our first 50 years, it looks like are off to a great start for our next 50.  

Some of you might have heard, ODOT is suffering from a huge staffing shortage.  What does that mean to us? It means we 
may not see some of our snow parks plowed as often as we have in past.  It could also mean we may not see some of the back 
roads to our favorite snow areas plowed as often either.  The last word we got from ODOT was, if you know anyone that has a 
CDL or someone that would like a job we will help them get a CDL. Please let these folks know how much we appreciate the 
job they are doing. 

A special thanks goes out to all of our great sponsors of our members only membership drive.  These sponsors have made it 
possible to buy a great new snowmobile to give away to one lucky member with enough money left over to buy some fun raffle 
prizes to give away at this year’s convention.  

And… I hope all of you are planning on joining us at the 2023 OSSA Convention in La Grande from February 7th through 

the 11th.  Guided rides start on the 7th with our Annual Banquet the evening of the 11th.   
For more information and registration go to the OSSA web site.  

  

Dennis Jordan
President, Oregon State Snowmobile Association



MT HOOD POLARIS, INCMT HOOD POLARIS, INC
27850 SE HWY 212    

BORING, OR  97009

503-663-3544

www.mthoodpolaris.com

38 years in business.  Thanks for all your support, You have made us what we are today !  
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3500 N HIGHWAY 97
BEND, OR 97703

(541) 647-5151

ProCaliberBend.com

Are You BEEPING? 

What a great project. Gamblers were able to get their sign up at 

Salt Creek Summit.

We are unique in that we have equal skier and snowmobile access 
out of Salt Creek Sno Park. This sign will help all who access. We 
were able to place in a central location easy to access and check 
your beacons. The red X means your not transmitting, the green 
circle means you are. It is quiet basic. Take a minute to read 
the board your first time past it. Knowing before you go our can 
save a life, probably Yours!  And REMEMBER to change out 
your batteries now, test your beacon, have all your safety gear 

checked over before you hit the snow.

The holidays are here so snow is hopefully already landing in your 
favorite play area.

See you on the Mountain!
By Mindy Gould   (Harney County Snowmobile Club Member)

on Thursday, December 29th, 2022 in Eastern/Southeast Oregon News

Eastern/Southeast Oregon Top Stories

Harney County County-At approximately 7:00am on Friday 

December 23, 2022 the Oregon State Police and the Harney 

County Sheriff’s Office responded to Harney County Forest 

Service Road 41 for a report that an adult male was stranded 

and possibly suffering from hypothermia.

Due to impassable roads, the Harney County Snowmobile Club 

responded and rescued the man. Harney Emergency Medical 

Service was on scene to provide medial assistance.

Recent winter storms have brought early snow accumulation to the 

Malheur National Forest. In many areas, road and trail grooming 

has started earlier than in the recent past. With this news come 

notification that certain roads and trails will be blocked off by 
snow berms and will no longer be accessible to wheeled vehicles. 

Be aware that areas blocked off by a snow berm are not to be 
traveled on, except by Over Snow Vehicles. Respecting these 

restrictions will help maintain groomed surfaces for winter recre-

ation opportunities.

MINDY GOULD

News Director/Marketing Consultant
92.7 KZHC & 99.1 KZHC/1230 KZHC

Harney County/Burns/Hines

Studio 541.573.KZHC (5942)

KZHC AM/FM, KJDY AM/FM, KHKO (Burns/John Day)

KCMB, KWRL, KVBL & KHKF (La Grande/Baker City)
KWHT, KWVN, KUMA AM/FM, KTIX & KTEL (Pendleton/Hermiston/WW)

Man Rescued 

on Harney County 

Forest Service Road 41
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A Brand New Snowmobile goes home

with someone... will it be YOU?

“Members Only”  

Snowmobile  Give-a-Way 

Snowmobile and other prizes 

will be given out on 

Saturday February 11th 

at the annual OSSA Convention

 in LaGrande Oregon. 

Grand prize winner 

need not be present to win.

For more  Information contact:

TJ Reilly 

OSSA Vice President

503-804-2075   

TReilly@OregonSnow.org

OSSA

FREE!

Plus many 

more prizes!

JOIN

YOUR LOCAL

OSSA

SNOWMOBILE 

CLUB

FOR A CHANCE TO

WIN  A

NEW
SNOWMOBILE
WWW.OREGONSNOW.ORG

Contest Rules:
Go to:

https://www.OregonSnow.org
/snowmobile-give-a-way/

No tickets will be sold.  

You must be a Member to win.

• Platinum Sponsors:    

    Oregon State Snowmobile Association 
    Dan’s MotorSports Outlet Salem

• Gold Sponsors:
    
    Dave’s Motorsports Klamath Falls
    Prinoth Snow Groomers
    PistenBully Snow Groomers
    Klamath Basin Snowdrifters
    Mt Hood Snowmobile Club
    Same Day Auto Service
    Salem Hydraulics
    Central Equipment Medford

• Silver Sponsors:
    
    Mt Hood Polaris
    SK Northwest
    www.SCSUnlimited.com
    Todd Call
    Tony Kuenzi
    Dan & Bev Gill
    Rogue Snowmobile Club
    Dennis & Lori Jordan
    Tucker Sno-Cat
    Chiloquin Ridge Riders
     Walker Rim Riders

• Bronze Sponsors:
    
    NW Roof Tech
    Mt Jefferson Snowmobile Club
    Sumpter Valley Snowmobilers
    Ed Staub & Sons
    Wagner Landscaping

• Honor Sponsors:
    
    Lisa Mahoney    
    Ray Benson Jr.

www.SCSUnlimited.com

Grand Prize

WINNER

Gets Their 

Choice of 

Any

In Stock 

Graphic Kit 

From 

Here is a way to support organized snowmobiling 
with absolutely no money out of your pocket. Amazon Smile. 

We all buy from Amazon, some of us buy a lot and some of 
us buy a little. Some of us buy often and some of us buy 

occasionally. But reality is, we all buy from Amazon. 

Sign into your Amazon account, navigate to smile.amazon.com and 

enter “American Council of Snowmobilers” as your charity of choice.
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Inner-stellar
Night

Tubing

Fridays
This 

Winter

 * 



www.OREGONSNOW.ORG
7

OSSA  Snowmobilers Leave No Trace

2023 OSSA CONVENTION 
Hosted by the La Grande Sno Drifters!

February 7-11, 2023

Recommended Motels:

• La Grande Best Western Rama Inn & Suites, 
711 21st Street,  (541) 963-3100. 
Has a swimming pool and hot tub and buffet breakfast. 
Offers discounted rates.

• Americas Best Value Sandman Inn, 
2410 E “R” Ave, (541) 963-3707. 
Pet friendly. Has a swimming pool and whirlpool and 
continental breakfast. Offers discounted rates.

• Super 8 by Wyndham,
 2407 East “R” Ave, (541) 963-8080. 
Has coffee and breakfast item. Offers long-term discounted rates 
if you stay the six nights (Monday thru Saturday).

• The Landing Hotel,
1501 Adams Ave, (541) 663-1501. 
On-street parking.

• The Lodge at Hot Lake Springs, 
66172 OR Hwy 203, La Grande OR 97850, (541) 226-3944.

• Airbnb/Vrbo: 
There are some vacation rentals for those that 
would rather have a homier stay.

• RV Camping:  

 - Rendezvous RV Resort, (541)-962-0909
 - Grande Hot Springs RV Resort, (541) 963-5253

Remember to mention OSSA Convention 
to get any discount offered by motel.

(Copy this link to REGISTER 

for Convention)

https://oregonsnowmobileassociation.
growthzoneapp.com/ap/Events/Register/

VLzGMo8r?mode=Attendee

( OR )   
go to www.Oregonsnow.org

and click on the blue colored 
EVENTS box on the home page

Location:  National Guard Armory  404 12th St.La Grande, OR 97850

Registration Dinner Options:

£
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2023 OSSA CONVENTION 
Hosted by the La Grande Sno Drifters!

February 7-11, 2023

2023 OSSA Convention Information

A registration check-in table will be set up for attendees starting Tuesday evening at the Armory and
 during each evening event thereafter. You can also call 541-910-0626 to get their packet.

Downtown shop-n-hop Wednesday thru Saturday  for the non-snowmobilers or those who take a 
day off from riding. Provided game cards (in your registration packet) will get punched/stamped at participating merchants. Turn 
completed card in at the registration table Sat eve for a chance at a prize basket.

We can provide secure parking for snowmobile trailers.  

It has been confirmed that we can provide secured parking for snowmobile trailers. We have two fenced in fields of 3.5 acres. These are 
behind a club members home, and the fields will be plowed. There is only one way in and out. There will be someone watching the com-

ings and goings. Please call 541-910-0626 for more information and to reserve your spot.

Evening Socials – On Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday there will be hosted dinners. Saturday evening will be the banquet 

dinner and entertainment, snowmobile give away drawing, a silent auction and raffle this will be held at the La Grande Armory. Social 
hour 5-6 pm with dinner at 6pm. Choice of Prime Rib or Chicken this dinner is being catered by Tap That Growlers. Please pre-register for 

this dinner on the Oregon State Snowmobile Association web site under events “convention registration”.

Guided Rides in our area – Beginning Tuesday through Friday we will have guided rides in our riding areas that will 

break into 3 different types of groups. Please pre-register for the type of ride you want each day. This will help us in getting 

enough guides for each group.

• Extreme – Mostly off trail and boondocking – Beacons, shovels, probes, and radios are required.

• Intermediate – Combination of trail and off trail riding.

• Trail – This group will ride trail and any off trail will be wide open flat meadow type areas 

   *Unless noted the daily schedule and meeting place(s) for each group TBA later in January.

Guided rides out of our riding area -please pre-register for these rides

• Halfway extreme ride on Wednesday – limit to 12

• Tollgate extreme ride on Friday – limit to 10

    *At this time, lunches will not be provided on any of the rides please bring your own lunch..

Pre-register for all guided rides on the Oregon State Snowmobile Association web site 

under events “rides, AVY classes & courses”.

Avalanche Training 
Tuesday evening – Avalanche Awareness class taught by Wallowa Avalanche Center. Snacks provided. Held at the La Grande Armory, 
630-8pm. No cost pre-register for this class on the Oregon State Snowmobile Association web site under events, “rides, AVY classes & 

courses”.

Wednesday day – Motorized Companion Rescue Course – Taught by Wallowa Avalanche Center. Cost for this course and need to 

preregister on the Wallowa Avalanche Center web site {HYPERLINK “https://wallowaavalanchecenter.org/classes-events/motorized-com-

panion-rescue-course-feb-9-2023-2-2/}

Meetings
Saturday day – OSSA General Meeting held at the La Grande Armory 9am-2pm with lunch break.

There will be a no host beer/wine bar set up on Thursday, Friday and Saturday during the dinner times. Wednesday dinner at the Legion 

will have their full bar accessible.

There will be local vendors set up Friday & Saturday at the La Grande Armory

Sweatshirts, ¼ zip, long sleeve tees and hats are available ending date to order is January 4, 2023 pre-sale link is on the Oregon State 
Snowmobile Association web site under events, “convention merchandise”.
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OSSA member Jared Broadwater 
from the Rogue Snowmobilers Club 
rescues stranded truck drivers in snow storm

Jared Broadwater at Diamond Lake Resort 2022
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Chad Hogan of the Sisters Sno-Go-Fers, our first ride 
out this year at Santiam!

Sisters Sno-Go-Fers
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ers

Hello everyone! 
Greg here from the 
Rogue Snowmobilers,
 
We were very blessed down here in Southern Oregon to have a great series of 
snowstorms come through at the beginning of December, laying down a good 
4-5ft of fresh powder for our annual Christmas tree ride & Chili feed hosed 
by the Bristow’s. This was one of the most fun and deepest Christmas tree ride 
I think we’ve had in a long time. See below for some of the good times we had 
during the event (thanks Ted Boster for taking some great pics!)
 
I write you all just before the big holiday break. The Rogue club will be doing 
a series of no-host holiday rides over the next two weeks. Nothing concrete 
has been mentioned for a location yet but stay tuned to our Facebook page for 
more info. The club will be up at Thousand Springs over new years weekend. 
As with prior years, make sure you park nice and close to your neighbors to 
ensure everyone has room to park.
 
We’ve also started grooming down here in our area and have already racked up 
25+ hours of grooming for the season. Our grooming crew is doing our best 
to build up a solid trail base for the rest of the season. All we need now is 
another couple of good snowstorms and we’ll be set for a great year.
 
All I can hope is this 3rd year La-Lina keeps producing the above average 
snow we’ve gotten so far and keeps it up for the rest of the season.

Happy New Year and see you all on the snow in 2023. 

Greg Gulrich , Vice President – Rogue Snowmobilers
541-621-1814
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EFFORTL ESSLY AGIL E . 

ENDL ESSLY EXCIT ING. 

When winter pushes your limits, push back with the new 2023 Summit Edge. Engineered with 

our new lighter, narrower REV Gen5 platform for maximum performance and effortless handling 

on steep and technical rides. Paired with the relentless power of a Rotax 850 E-TEC engine, 

the Edge will give you more goosebumps than a fi erce mountain top wind.

© 2022 Bombardier Recreational Products Inc. (BRP). All rights reserved. ®, TM and the BRP logo are trademarks of BRP or its affiliates. 
Products in the United States (U.S.) are distributed by BRP US Inc. Always ride responsibly and safely.

DISCOVER MORE AT SKI-DOO.COM
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PROUD TO BE YOUR  
TRAIL GROOMING  
PARTNER IN OREGON

REACH OUT TO YOUR  

LOCAL SALES REP

Don Summers: 
don.summers@prinoth.com 
Telephone: (541) 508-9241

SCAN THIS 

CODE TO  

LEARN MORE!

503-385-8108

1810 Lana Ave. N.E., Salem, OR 97301
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A ski lift ticket for one person for one day is $100 or more.  
Say “Thank you” to our volunteers by joining your local club today. 

It’s only $60 per year or less for your entire family.https://oregonsnow.org/clubs/

OSSA Membership
Become a general member online today at http://
oregonsnow.org/about/  Please also consider 
joining your local club to further help support 
our sport.  (This is only for OSSA membership.  
Most club memberships automatically include 
a membership in OSSA. Be sure to check with 
your local club.  Many of our members have 
memberships in several clubs.  If you are a mem-
ber of multiple clubs your would only pay OSSA 
dues one time.)

Use the online form at  http://oregonsnow.org/
about/to join OSSA only.  

If you wish to join a local club, please contact 
your local club directly.  Local club member-
ship automatically includes a membership 
in OSSA.  Thank you for your support!

Note: Many powersports dealers give discounts 
to OSSA Club members.

Some attributes of club membership include :
*   Cooperative enjoyment in club activities, 
      rides and play days.

*  Assistance through club membership in 
      formalizing legislation for snowmobiles.

*   Learning new areas to ride and familiarity   
       with areas through joint rides.

*   Strength in state organization through local 
       club organization and input.

*   Opportunity to gain knowledge of 
      snowmobiling through club meeting speakers.

*   Obtaining a feeling of “Belonging” 
       a common bond experience.

*   Meet new people and make new friends.

*   Promote and understand safe snowmobiling.

*   To protect and preserve the rights and 
      freedoms to enjoy the sport of snowmobiling.

*   To help preserve and promote our natural   
       resources.

*   Assist in search and rescue missions.

*   The ability to enjoy snowmobiling activities as 
     a family and at a price reasonable for doing so.

*   Helping provide a trail groomer.

*   Helping to discourage bad snowmobiling 
     practices.

*   Assistance in formulating and conducting 
     youth driver education clinics.

*   Promote sanitation and non-littering in all 
     areas used for snowmobiling.

*   Serve as a catalyst in service to state and federal 
     agencies in providing new snowmobiling trails 
     and parking facilities.

*   Club membership brings recognition to the
     member from both state and federal agencies  
     and prestige in that recognition.

Our Volunteers spend hundreds of hours taking care of and grooming snowmobile trails.

a membership in OSSA. Be sure to check with 
your local club.  Many of our members have 
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Photo of Klamath Basin Snowdrifters Club volunteers at work. We appreciate you!

Volunteers are needed 
for this!

! Always wear 
protective gear 

to stay safe
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Volunteers Name

Date 

Worked

Miles 

Driven

Trail 

Work 

Hours

Trail 

Miles 

Worked

Shelter 

Maintenance/ 

Woodcutting

Charity 

Hours

Fund 

Raising

Meetings 

(USFS & 

Others)

Safety 

Programs

Groomer  

Maintenance

Other 

Activities 

(Identify)

*Pls indicate charity $ amt

*Please name charity

TOTALS:

                                                                                 VOLUNTEER HOURS REPORT

Month:                                                                Year

Club Name                                                                  Club #                         Submitted by:

Volunteering
 Gordon Scott <corporate.graphics.printing@gmail.com>

Volunteering Just Got More Rewarding!

lmahoney@oregonsnow.org 

Please share with your club ~

Volunteers that volunteer 16 hours or more qualify for a Northwest Forest Pass. Volunteer
250 hours or more to qualify for the America the Beautiful Volunteer Pass.
Annual Northwest Forest Pass

Benefits

Honored at all Forest Service operated recreation sites in Washington and Oregon where a day use fee is required.
Allows the pass holder use of recreation facilities at per-person sites. Other members in the party must pay the per-person fee.
Allows the pass holder and any accompanying passengers in a private vehicle use of the recreation facilities at per vehicle
sites.
Passes are interchangeable between all members of the same household.
Frequent visitors of national forests may save money by buying an annual pass.
Reduces Forest Service administrative costs therefore allowing more dollars to go toward improvements at recreation sites.
One free decal may be issued per Annual Northwest Forest Pass for visitors who have an open topped vehicle (Jeeps, etc.), or
motorcycles. Decals are available at Forest Service offices only.

America the Beautiful Volunteer Pass

What are the benefits of the pass? The pass covers entrance and/or standard amenity fees on lands managed by the U.S. Forest
Service, National Park Service, U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service, Bureau of Reclamation, and Bureau of Land Management. Passes are
valid for one year from the issuance date.  More details about using the Volunteer Pass are at Recreation.gov.
How can I qualify for an America the Beautiful Volunteer Pass? Accrue 250 hours of volunteer service on participating Federal
public lands, and you can receive an America the Beautiful Volunteer Pass in recognition of your efforts.
Simply coordinate tracking of your hours with OSSA and we can request the pass for you.
Region 6 - Volunteer Opportunities (usda.gov)

 

Volunteer Hours Report - Fillable.pdf

Gordon Scott 

[Quoted text hidden]

 Corporate Graphics & Printing LLC

 (503)-936-9592

 What You want, when You want it 
  for the last 31 years

•  •
•  •

JUST GOT MORE 

REWARDING !
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What is a snowmobile club volunteer?
By Lisa Mahoney, OSSA Executive Director

A snowmobile club volunteer is a special person who dedicates their time, energy, and sometimes money to benefit not only their 
snowmobile club but others.  This person is involved, helpful, charitable, selfless and always humble.   Much of the time, the public 
has no idea what our volunteers do.  So, let us share just a few things that they do.

They voluntarily maintain over 31,500 miles of multi-use trail each year. These trails benefit not only snowmobilers but cross-
country skiers, snow bikers, snow-shoers, and dog sledders.  In the spring and fall, volunteers are busy cleaning trails and putting 
up trail markers to get ready for the next season.  They cut wood and fill the shelters for all to use. They build bridges, shelters, re-
roof existing grooming sheds, and do their own maintenance on their sno-cats.  They voluntarily teach snowmobile safety classes 
and avalanche safety classes.  They donate to charitable organizations such as Candlelighters, Wounded Warriors, Hospice, and 
Meals on Wheels just to name a few.

Our volunteers are the backbone of our organization. We could go on and on about all that they do.  So, we want to humbly thank 
each and every one of you for your hard work and dedication to our wonderful organization. 

Volunteer hours/miles = $$$.   More $$$ = the more we can provide for snowmobiling!
 

Use this form to track your volunteer hours and miles.   Please turn in the form monthly.  
You can mail to OSSA, PO Box 6255, Bend, OR 97708; email to lmahoney@oregonsnow.org; or fax to (458) 202-1193.
 
Thank you so much for all that you do for snowmobiling!
 Sincerely, Lisa Mahoney OSSA Executive Director

Volunteer hours and miles Are Vital to OSSA

VOLUNTEER

www.BurntRiverSnowmobi leClub.com

www.CascadeConnect ion.org

www.Chi loquinRidgeRiders.com

www.columbiagorgepowersledders.com

www.FourCornersSnowmobi leClub.com

www.GrantCountySnowbal lers.org

www.HarneyCountySnowmobi leClub.com

www.HiDesertStormTroopers.com

www.kbsnowdri f ters.org

www.lapinedodgerssnow.org

www.snodri f ters.com

www.mcsnowbusters.wixsi te.com/website

www.MtHoodSnowmobi leClub.org

www.mtjef ferson.org

www.NorthSant iamSnowmobi leClub.com

www.OchocoSnowSports.com

www.PanhandleSnowmobi leClub.com

www.roguesnowmobi lers.com

www.sisterssnogofers.org

www.SumpterVal leySnowmobi leClub.com

www.tol lgatetrai l f inders.org

www.walkerr imriders.com

www.TwoRiversAct iv i tyClub.com

www.WallowaCountyGamblers.com

OSSA CLUB WEB SITES
1972-2022

OSSA
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OSSA  
Executive Director  Lisa Mahoney 
PO Box 6255  Bend, OR 97708 
(541) 797-6880
LMahoney@oregonsnow.org

OSSA President   Dennis Jordan
Eagle Point, Oregon 97524
541-821-6570
djordan@oregonsnow.org

OSSA Vice President   TJ Reilly
10300 SE Cresthill Rd., Happy Valley, OR 97086
503-804-2075   treilly@oregonsnow.org 

OSSA  Executive Assistant &
Membership Administration
Lisa Burt
PO Box 6718 Bend, OR 97708  
541-480-0479     LBurt@oregonsnow.org

District 1   Membership Director 
Dan Gill
321 S Waume Rd. Tygh Valley, OR 97063
503-891-6235       dgill@oregonsnow.org

District 2   Membership Director 
Anthony Kuenzi
1350  119th Avenue SE Salem, OR 97317
503-991-0351    akuenzi@oregonsnow.org

 
District 6   Membership Director 
Tim Holly
PO Box 568  Mt Vernon, Oregon 97865
541-620-0408    tholly@oregonsnow.org 

District 7   Membership Director 
Duane Miles
36232 Holbrook Spur Lane, Halfway OR 97834
(H) 541-742-5151 * (C) 541-540-5151
dmiles@oregonsnow.org 

Dist. 8   Membership Director
Jeff Wagner

509-386-2425

Jwagner@oregonsnow.org 

Grooming Director
Dist. 1 & 2  Todd Call
460 NW 11th Place
Canby, OR 97013
503-799-5154    tcall@oregonsnow.org

Grooming Director

Dist. 4   Richard Colman
541-480-1906 rcolman@oregonsnow.org

Grooming Director

Dist. 5   Dobe Griffin
2435 E. McAndrews Rd., Medford, OR 97504
541-770-1592 * (C) 541-941-4484
dgriffin@oregonsnow.org

Grooming Director
Dist. 6   Dave Hannibal
PO Box 537  John Day, Oregon 97845
541-742-4563  (C) 541-620-0626
dhannibal@oregonsnow.org 

Grooming Director

Dist. 7 & 8  Denny Farwell
P.O. Box 896  Halfway, OR 97834
(H) 541-742-4563 * (W) 541-540-4563
dfarwell@oregonsnow.org

OSSA Avalanch Safety Coordinator

Chuck Ehlert   541-729-5259
ehlertce@me.com

OSSA Public Lands & Safety    

John Vogel
1105 Methodist Road, Hood River OR  97031
541-490-8114
jvogel@oregonsnow.org

OSSA Webmaster Kirk Snyder
818 SW 3rd Ave #144   Portland, OR 97204
(W) 503-702-2149 * (F) 503-978-7229
webmaster@oregonsnow.org

OSSA News Gordon Scott
P.O. Box 16964, Portland, OR 97292
503-936-9592 
OregonSnowmobileNews@oregonsnow.org 

District 1             

*Mt. Hood Snowmobile Club 1-A
Club Membership Dues $25
President: TJ Reilly  503-804-2075    
president@mthoodsnowmobileclub.org
PO Box 3322 , Clackamas Or 97015

Vice President: Ryan Gill 

Secretary: Cindy Harbison

Grooming Chairman: Chris Larsen

Club Treasurer: Robert Mottice

503-724-9208    rmottice1988@gmail.com

*Columbia Gorge Power Sledders 1-C
Club Membership Dues $10
President: Craig Martin  541-400-8032    
CGPS.CraigM@gmail.com
redbig76@live.com
PO Box 324, Cascade Locks, OR 97014

Vice President: Charles Rogers  
541-993-5087   woodruff2009@live.com   
PO Box 142, Dufur, OR 97021

Secretary/Treasurer:  Melissa Martin     
541-400-8458     melissa.martin@live.com    
PO Box 324, Cascade Locks, OR 97014

District 2

*Mt. Jefferson Snowmobile Club 2-C
Club Membership Dues $20
President: Ray Benson   503-871-5813   
president@mtjefferson.org
PO Box 826, Sublimity, OR 97385

Tresurer: Susan Lowen   503-930-0712   
susan.lion@hotail.com 
39494 Golden Valley, Lebanon, Oregon 97355

Secretary:  Marie Wargnier   503-580-0006

wargnier0305@msn.com

*N. Santiam Snowmobile Club 2-D
Club Membership Dues $20
President: Tucker Page  503-931-8077 

tuckerpage97@yahoo.com

Secretary:  Marianne Eichler  503-437-0846

marianne.eichler@me.com

District 4

*Ochoco Snow Sports 4-B
Club Membership Dues $10
President: Jim Valentine    541-233-6768 
ochocosnowmobileclub@gmail.com
62365 Deer Trail Rd., Bend, Oregon 97701 

Secretary:  Richard Kludt      541-419-6328 
ochocosnowmobileclub@gmail.com
1335 NE Rosemont, Prineville, Oregon 97754

*LaPine Lodgepole Dodgers 4-C
Club Membership Dues $15
President: Roger Ellis    503-475-8095   
lodgepoledodgers72@yahoo.com
PO Box 1914  La Pine, OR 97739

Vice President: Adam Lochmann  
541-527-0840   lochma35@gmail.com
PO Box 3053  La Pine, OR 97739

Secretary: Kaylin Jonas

Treasurer: Laurel Hutton  503-320-9312  

laurelhutton@gmail.com
PO Box 3053  La Pine, OR  97739  

*Walker Rim Riders 4-D
Club Membership Dues $10
President: Mike Eastman  541-514-5772   
meast76@gmail.com
P.O. Box 1066, Crescent Lake, OR 97733 

Secretary: Amy Eastman   541-514-5772 
amackey13@gmail.com

 *Sisters Sno-Go-Fers 4-E
Club Membership Dues $15
President:  Chad Hogan   206-218-7843   
chad@thehogans.org
4701 SE Sunny Sage Way Redmond, OR 97756 

VP: Roger Ingalls    503-970-4816   
ingallsroger@gmail.com
PO Box 2067  Sisters, OR 97759

Secretary/Treasurer: Nick Milo  503-971-4197

nickmilo4444@gmail.com
17320 Plainview Rd Bend, OR 97703 

*Moon Country Snowbusters 4-J
Club Membership Dues $25
2600 NE Highway 20  #610-520

Bend, OR  97701-6402

President: Justin Goodman   541-815-0666   
Goodmanjag@gmail.com 
 Secretary: Melanie West   530-966-4798

mountainsarecalling97@gmail.com
Treasurer: Marla Connolly  541-633-0736

Mvconnolly20@gmail.com
Grooming Chairman: Don Summers 

(541)-508-9241

*Two Rivers Activity Club 4-K
Club Membership Dues $20
VP:  Ken Makinson     541-505-4161

 kmakinson@landingsl.com

Social Media:  TyeAnn Foltin 

District 5

*Klamath Basin Snowdrifters 5-A
Club Membership Dues $20
President: Dan Riblett 
VP: Thomas Bentley  541-892-0182

kbsnowdrifters@gmail.com
www.kbsnowdrifters.org
P.O. Box 1125, Klamath Falls, OR 97601 

Secretary/Treas:  Monica Miller  541-884-2423    
hmkdave@charter.net
P O Box 1125  Klamath Falls, OR 97601

*Rogue Snowmobile Club 5-B
Club Membership Dues $25
President: Chuck Allen   541-779-9098    
csdaj@q.com 
P.O. Box 1423, Medford, OR 97501

VP: Greg  Gulrich   541-621-1814    
madness-iz-back@live.com 

Secretary: Sherry Allen   541-779-9098   
csdaj@q.com
2895 Erline Way Central Point, OR 97502

*Chiloquin Ridge Riders 5-D
Club Membership Dues $20
President:  Jacob McCarty   541-891-2047  
mccajaco@gmail.com
1775 Washburn Way #67 Klamath Falls, OR 97603

Secretary/Treasurer: Josie Ross 541-331-8987

ejross.97@gmail.com 
6719 Airway Dr., Klamath Falls, OR 97603
 

*Cascade Connection 5-F
Club Membership Dues $10
President: Ken Wood   541-580-0103   
ken@sprintertrucking.com 
PO Box 415 Dillard, Oregon 97432 

Treasurer: Glenn Shirek   541-784-6405   
gshirek@douglasfast.net
1063 Heydon Road, Roseburg, Oregon 97471

*Hi Desert Storm Troopers 5-G
Club Membership Dues $10
President: Jack Doolittle   541-417-1750   
jsd9439@aol.com
PO Box 1363 Lakeview, Oregon 97630

VP Chris Bishop    541-219-9627

cbishop@blm.gov
 Secretary/Treasurer Gary McManus    

(541)  219-1137    garymcmanus1@yahoo.com
 

District 6

*Harney County Club 6-A
Club Membership Dues $10

President: Ryan DeLange    541-589-0259    
rdelange@ci.hines.or.us
PO Box 1239  Hines, OR 97738

Vice President: Coleen Allen    503-704-6290    
coleenallennotary@gmail.com
886 E. Washington, Burns, OR  97720
 

Secretary: Byron Pillar    

*Grant County Snowballers 6-B
Club Membership Dues $10
President:  Tim Nodine  541-792-0677   
tnodine208@gmail.com
P.O. Box 337,  John Day, OR 97845 

Secretary: Jina Carniglia   541-792-1009    
jinarcarniglia@gmail.com
PO Box 506  Canyon City, Oregon 97820

*Burnt River Snowmobile Club 6-C
Club Membership Dues $10
President: Ric Schoorl   541-881-6069   
schoorl33@hotmail.com
802 Alder Rd., Vale, Oregon 97918
 

Secretary: Luke Keller   541-212-4681

chopper_gasser@yahoo.com
1947  5th Avenue W. Vale, Oregon 97918

*Sumpter Valley Snowmobilers  6-D
Club Membership Dues $10
President: Mike Bogart    360-241-3443   
pdxbogie@gmail.com
PO Box 295 Sumpter, OR 97877

Vice President: Elaine Livran  541-620-1504   
elivran@yahoo.com
PO Box 10 Sumpter, OR 97877

 Sec/Treas: Jane Leatherman   208-739-3498   
svbmsc-secytreas@outlook.com
PO Box 3  Sumpter, Oregon 97877

District 7

*La Grande Sno-Drifters 7-B
Club Membership Dues $20
President: Ryan Hensley    208-921-4681   
ryncar93@hotmail.com
3104 N 1st Street La Grande, OR 97850 

Secretary: Lonni Haggerty  541-910-0626

lonni0218@gmail.com
2708 N Birch, LaGrande, Or 97850

*Panhandle Snowmobile Club 7-C
Club Membership Dues $20
President: Whitey Bloom   541-742-7277   
wbloom@pinetel.com
48183 Cornucopia Hwy., Halfway, OR 97834 

Secretary: Mary Herold    541-742-6446   
mherold@pinetel.com
48090 Cornucopia Hwy, Halfway, OR 97834

*Wallowa County Gamblers 7-G
Club Membership Dues $15
President: Dustin James    541-263-0273    
dustinoutlaw@eoni.com
504 NW 1st Street, Enterprise, OR 97828
 

Secretary: Lorien James   208-310-1727   
amyoutlaw@eoni.com
P.O. Box 255 Enterprise, OR 97828

District 8

*Four Corners Snowmobile Club 8-C
Club Membership Dues $10
President: Cliff Dougherry   541-676-5491 
65450 Spur Loop, Heppner, OR 97836
 

Secretary: Mike Gorman   541-980-3396   
mands02@yahoo.com
53784 Hwy 74 Heppner, OR 97836

*Tollgate Trailfinders 8-E
Club Membership Dues $25
President – Dewayne Harvill    509-531-0598    

Averydh@gmail.com

167 Sosua Ct. Burbank, WA 99323
 

Vice President – Doug Moehnke   503-754-4987    

Crummy64@live.com

47645 NW Cedar Canyon RD. Banks, OR  97106
 

Secretary – Shari Mueller   541-561-7407

Sha4him@hotmail.com

32157 Stanfield Meadows Rd, Stanfield, OR  97875

Visit
www.OregonSnow.org

OregonSnow.org 
is Oregon State Snowmobile Association’s 

Official Website.
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Oregon Clubs & Leadership  www.OREGONSNOW.ORG

*Grooming Clubs      OSSA Dues $35  See below for Club Dues
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Oregon State Snowmobile Association: https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/WpMwVbLY

OSSA Legal Fund: https://oregonsnowmobileassociation.growthzoneapp.com/ap/donate/49p84Zpv

Mt Hood - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/aPoQedrV

Columbia Gorge - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/mP7EDOrZ

Mt. Jefferson - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/nplkgBrR

North Santiam - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/QraZaqpW

Ochoco Snow Sports -  https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/VLzBa5Ln

La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/nPeZewLa

Walker Rim Riders - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/GrZR6Rr1

Sisters Sno-Go-Fers - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/4pVeG4r8

Moon Country Snowbusters - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/QLmdaBP4

Two Rivers Activity Club - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/Dr6Vy0r4

Klamath Basin Snowdrifters - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/OpR37RPd

Rogue - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/Mp5l4org

Chiloquin Ridge Riders - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/bLqW32pD

Cascade Connection - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/mP7E7VrZ

Harney County Snowmobile Club - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/yr4lD6rl

Grant County Snowballers - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/DLyEAYLG

Burnt River Snowmobile Club - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/qPYEkRP6

Sumpter Valley Snowmobilers - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/nLv5A0Pk

Hi Desert Storm Troopers - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/MrDgEqLx

La Grande Sno Drifters - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/EPKVBOpw

Panhandle Snowmobile Club - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/vrAnBNp2

Wallowa County Gamblers - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/VPNa2Gp9

Four Corners Snowmobile Club - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/zLEqG1L1

Tollgate Trailfinders - https://members.oregonsnow.org/ap/Membership/Application/kLxRzMp5

Online Payment links 

for OSSA and each club:
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TRAC
Two Rivers Activity Club
December 5, 2022

TRAC members would like to start this article with a great big THANK YOU to OSSA for their commitment and support of our local groom-
ing program.  OSSA made their first private land purchase, within the Two Rivers Subdivision, to house a future Grooming Shed.  TRAC 
members moved the groomer and fuel storage tank up to this property last weekend.  All future grooming activities will be based from this 
location, centrally located to the area’s rider base.  Another big Thank You goes out to Two Rivers General Store, a new business to this 
area.  They have opened their facility to host our club meetings, trainings and start of each club ride.  Nothing like a warm wood stove and 
food to draw people in.  All of this has generated a lot of excitement in this community for the snowmobile season! 

Mother Nature has been so kind as to deliver plenty of snow, on time this year!  On Saturday and Sunday (Dec. 3rd & 4th) TRAC was able 
to breakout the groomer and provide training to 4 new volunteer operators, while getting over 77 miles of trails groomed.  I’m happy to 
report all 4 volunteers did an outstanding job of running the groomer, and are still interested in doing more, yahoo!

A special Thank You to TJ Reilly, OSSA’s Vice President, for delivering In-Person Snowmobile Safety Training for 9 young riders of 
our club.  These kids were excited and ready to take on the world.  Thanks again TJ!

As Club President I am no stranger to the hard work and dedication that it takes to build and maintain an organization like TRAC.  For me 
there are numerous rewards that make it all worthwhile, here are a few 1) Seeing others stepping up to work beside you to get the task(s) 
done; 2) Watching as the community’s interest grows and people get involved. 3)  Seeing the younger generations, especially the pre-
teens, taking interest in our sport and wanting to be involved, and 4) Encountering snowmobilers, while running the groomer, and getting 
the Waves of Appreciation (knowing you’ve helped others have a great experience today!).

Looking forward to an Awesome Season of snowmobiling!  Come join us!!!

Ken Makinson, Club President

TRAC
Two Rivers Activity Club
2022-23 Club Ride Schedule

Saturday February 4th @ 9:30 am meet at 
Two Rivers General Store.  Ride to Odell Lake Lodge and 
Resort, round trip.  Lunch is on your own.  Club Meeting to 

be held at the Odell Lake Lodge at approximately 12 pm.

Saturday March 4th @ 9:30 am meet at Two 
Rivers General Store.  Ride to Miller Lake, round trip.  
Stop at the Ponderosa Restaurant in Chemult for lunch 
during the return trip, (lunch is on your own).  Club Meet-

ing to be held at Two Rivers General Store @ 4 pm.

Saturday April 1st @ 9:30 am meet at Two 
Rivers General Store.  Ride to be determined. Club Meet-
ing to be held at Two Rivers General Store @ 4 pm.
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On 3 Dec 2022 the Annual Joint LCSO and MJSC SAR training day 
started with new deep snow, blue skies and energetic individuals to 
find two simulated missing skiers in the Ray Benson Snow Park area. 

The training day consisted of Eight LSCO SAR team members, Eleven 
MJSC SAR team members, 2MCSO SAR members, 3 USFS staff, Fif-
teen LCSO SAR Cadets (High School Age students) and two volun-
teers from the Nordic XC Club.  

After years of basic training with radios, maps, communication skills 
and improving coordination the group expanded this year to practice 
“finding” lost individuals. 

Earlier in the day two manaquens dressed for the cold were hidden 
in the Snow Play area, only a few members knew where they were 
placed.  The LCSO SAR team arrived and set up a Incident Command 
Center in the newly developed area in the MJSC training room inside 
the Groomer Shed, with a newly installed high powered antenna on 
top of the building and recently purchased long antennas for the hand 
held radios we obtained for communications. 

Seven small teams were assigned separate areas to do a “grid” search 
to look for the victims.  Clues were found and the area was nar-
rowed down to a specific area, teams began to arrive and continued 
the search.  

All the teams including the use of a LCSO SAR drone, a new MJSC 
SAR XC Skier and the Cadets from the LCSO arrived along with 
the seven MJSC SAR teams to sweep the area to find the simulated 
victims. The LSCO SAR Cadets packaged one victim for transport to 
Base. MJSC SAR transported the victim using a transport sled. 

New skills where learned by all, some weak areas identified, team 
building between different agencies improved the coordination of a 
general search.

- Kelly Fough

SEarch & RESCUE
TRAINING DAY
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UPCOMING	
  EVENTS	
  
2022-­‐2023	
  SNOWMOBILE	
  SEASON	
  

	
  
Regular	
  Monthly	
  Meetings	
  (subject	
  to	
  change)	
  

Our	
  meetings	
  are	
  every	
  3rd	
  Thursday’s	
  of	
  each	
  month.	
  Potlucks	
  start	
  at	
  6:00	
  PM	
  and	
  our	
  meetings	
  start	
  
at	
  7:00	
  PM	
  in	
  case	
  you	
  just	
  wanted	
  to	
  attend	
  the	
  meeting.	
  Please	
  be	
  sure	
  to	
  bring	
  your	
  own	
  table	
  service	
  
and	
  drinks	
  to	
  potluck.	
  	
  Dates	
  and	
  times	
  are	
  subject	
  to	
  change	
  so	
  please	
  check	
  the	
  schedule	
  each	
  month.	
  
	
  
These	
  are	
  the	
  dates	
  for	
  our	
  next	
  meetings.	
  	
  

* Thursday	
  December	
  15,	
  2022	
  Gift	
  Exchange	
  	
  
* Thursday	
  January	
  19,	
  2023	
  
* Thursday	
  February	
  16,	
  2023	
  
* Thursday	
  March	
  16,	
  2023	
  
* Thursday	
  April	
  20,	
  2023	
  	
  	
  
	
  
Our	
  November	
  Meeting	
  had	
  24	
  members	
  attend.	
  Next	
  meeting	
  will	
  be	
  our	
  Christmas	
  Dinner	
  and	
  gift	
  
exchange	
  ($15	
  amount)	
  with	
  a	
  short	
  meeting.	
  It’s	
  always	
  a	
  fun	
  time	
  for	
  all.	
  We	
  hope	
  you	
  can	
  make	
  it.	
  	
  	
  
We	
  have	
  a	
  little	
  snow	
  in	
  Sumpter	
  but	
  need	
  a	
  lot	
  more	
  before	
  we	
  can	
  groom.	
  It’s	
  been	
  so	
  cold	
  that	
  it	
  
should	
  be	
  a	
  good	
  start	
  for	
  a	
  base	
  anyway.	
  Jim	
  Sheller	
  and	
  Wes	
  Christensen	
  went	
  out	
  to	
  open	
  up	
  a	
  few	
  
gates	
  and	
  did	
  a	
  little	
  trail	
  clean	
  up.	
  Just	
  waiting	
  on	
  snow.	
  
So	
  far	
  this	
  season	
  we	
  have	
  a	
  total	
  of	
  54	
  family	
  members	
  that	
  have	
  joined	
  our	
  club.	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  SPECIAL	
  EVENTS	
  
Poker	
  Run	
  will	
  be	
  on	
  Feb.	
  18,	
  2022.	
  Won’t	
  know	
  about	
  Vintage	
  Races,	
  still	
  too	
  early	
  to	
  tell.	
  Dates	
  will	
  be	
  
announced	
  later	
  if	
  we	
  can	
  have	
  them.	
  Snowballers	
  in	
  Grant	
  County	
  would	
  be	
  the	
  ones	
  to	
  schedule	
  them.	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
2022/2023	
  Season	
  Club	
  Officers	
  
	
  
President	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Mike	
  Bogart	
  	
  
P.O.	
  Box	
  295,	
  Sumpter	
  Or	
  97877	
  
pdxbogie@gmail.com	
  
360-­‐241-­‐3443	
  
	
  
Vice	
  President	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Elaine	
  Livran	
  	
  
P.O.	
  Box	
  10,	
  Sumpter	
  Or	
  
elivran@yahoo.com	
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A few Pictures from Gary Olson 
and Kathy Reedy’s group when 
we had our first snow 
in November.
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  Sumpter	
  but	
  need	
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Bobby Merritt and Jeff with group

Gary Olson & Kathy Reedy group up cracker creek Sunday Dec 4th
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TJ Reilly  •  503-804-2075 sdas88@aol.com  
Mt Hood Snowmobile Club President

We are so thankful for all the early snow we have on Mt 
Hood.  If you haven’t ridden Mt Hood, we believe we have the 
best groomed trails in the state.  We are currently grooming 5 
days a week.
 
Our club sponsored 3 snowmobile safety classes.  We did 2 
classes on December 3rd.  We did a morning class at the Ski 
Doo Dealer in Portland (SK Northwest) and an evening class 
at Crescent Oregon.  The following Tuesday we did a class for 
adults at Portland State University.
We are also sponsoring a Zoom Kids Snowmobile Safety 
Class for those people who are unable to take a class from 
their local snowmobile Club.  It will be on Wednesday Janu-
ary 4th at 6:30 pm.  Email  TReilly@OregonSnow.org to re-
serve your spot.

We had our first club ride 
on Sunday December 11th.  
We had 22 riders including 
adults, kids and first time rid-
ers so we stayed on the trail.  

We have our annual Sled Dog 
Races scheduled for January 
28th & 29th at Frog Lake Sno-
Park.  This is a great even to 
come and watch.  These dogs 
LOVE to run!

Even with that, we still had people getting stuck when they ventured just slightly off the road.   
TJ is demonstrating how to use a Snowmobile Jack when you are hopelessly stuck.
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Clackamas, Salem, Vancouver,  Bend, Boise  &  Denver

Your vehicle could be worth more than ever -
get the best price using our new app.

Time is money.
 In 72 hours, our premier network of dealers

 will compete for your vehicle, getting you

 the best price.

We sell while you drive.
No need to leave your car with us. Get instant

updates via our personalized app - you choose

when to accept an offer.

Sold!

Calling all Cars
You Drive It While We Sell It
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La Grande 
Sno-Drifters 
Snowmobile Club

We are getting snow! Yay! 
La Grande Sno Drifters had their annual chili cook off. We had 6 pots of yummy homemade chili to judge. 

Christine made corn bread to go with it and Krista made 2 desserts. Ryan won by one vote with his smokey 

meat chili. We also collected non perishable food and toys to donate to the local drives. 

La Grande Sno Drifters had a groomers meeting on 

Wednesday December 7th. 

Corey reviewed the how’s and what nots of the 

groomer and truck. He reviewd some new functions 

with all in attendance.

He thanked the returning groomers and welcomed 

three new groomer operators!

Corey and Kelly took the groomer out for a “let’s make sure everything 

is working “ short 15 mile run Thursday Dec 8th Beautiful evening for 

grooming.

Dave and Kelly groomed part of the Ladd trail system on Friday Dec 

9th They went from the parking lot to 4 corners and back. Pretty day 

to be out. Definitely drifting in places.
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La Grande Sno-Drifters Snowmobile Club

Grooming report December 13th, Allen and Dan groomed from snow park at the Catherine Creek Summit to West Eagle. They 

dropped off essentials (matches, newspapers) at the warming shelter. Shoveled snow out of the outhouse to make it accessible. 

Shoveled the entryway into the warming shelter to make it accessible. Then groomed to West Eagle. 

Snow level was around 36 inches at the warming shelter. Snow level at West Eagle was about 4 feet! 

Shoveled out the rest room there and groomed back to Catherine Creek Summit! 

With much planning and preparation for the 

2023 OSSA Convention in La Grande 

we decided this would be best to not spread our 

few members who are helping thin. 

If you would like to help in some way, anyway at all, for 

the convention please reach out to an officer ASAP! 

There will be some good food, drinks, rides 

and activities during the convention and 

we are looking forward to it!

Thanks, Amber Schlegel

Another great club event is the Play Day at Bakers 

Cabin on Mt. Emily, set for January 28th. This is a 

potluck style ride, so bring a side dish and your family 

and enjoy a beautiful day on the mountain. 

The 2023 Annual Last Chance Poker Run 

will be a RIDE ONLY this season. 
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Oregon Snowmobile Law says:
ORS 821.150 drivers license or permit required. Class D Fine up to $250

We can CERTIFY kids 16 and under 

without a driver's license.

The OSSA Safety Program
Below is a list of current state approved snowmobile safety trainers.  
Please contact your local trainer to get your kids 16 or younger without a drivers license 
trained and obtain their snowmobile safety certificate now.

NAME                LOCATION      PHONE                             EMAIL

TJ Reilly       Portland           503-804-2075        treilly@oregonsnow.org

Brent Younker  Boring  Or         503-695-2911     b_totalrental@yahoo.com

Randy James   Enterprise         541-426-3854

Dennis Jordan   Eagle Point       541-826-6326   Djordan@oregonsnow.org

Lyle Klenski     John Day          541-620-1324

David Miller     Klamath Falls     541-884-2423   DavesATVrepair@gmail.com

Glenn Shirek    Roseburg          541-673-3787

John Vogel      Hood River       541-386-5584              Jvogel@oregonsnow.org

Maria Sammons   Salem        503-569-5552        cm97383@gmail.com

Are you New to snowmobiling ? 
Do you want to learn how to ride Safely ? 

Do you want your kids under age 16 

to be able to ride Legally ?
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Grant County Snowballers
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News	
  from	
  the	
  Wilder	
  side	
  of	
  Oregon.	
  .	
  .	
  .	
  .	
  PANHANDLE	
  SNOWMOBILE	
  CLUB	
  2022-­‐2023	
  SCHEDULE	
  	
  Our	
  meetings	
  are	
  the	
  2nd	
  Tuesday	
  of	
  the	
  month.	
  	
  We	
  start	
  with	
  a	
  potluck	
  at	
  6:30	
  pm	
  and	
  the	
  regular	
  meeting	
  starts	
  at	
  7	
  pm.	
  	
  October	
  11	
   	
   **meeting	
  	
   	
   	
   **Road	
  cleanupTBA	
  November	
  8	
   **meeting	
  December	
  13	
   **meeting	
  January	
  10	
   	
   **meeting	
  February	
  14	
   **meeting	
  February	
  19	
   **POKER	
  RUN	
  March	
  14	
   	
   **meeting	
  April	
  11	
   	
   **meeting	
  	
   	
   	
   **Road	
  cleanup	
  TBA	
  We	
  will	
  post	
  other	
  events	
  as	
  they	
  come	
  up.	
  	
  See	
  our	
  Facebook	
  page	
  for	
  the	
  Panhandle	
  Snowmobile	
  Club.	
  	
  PANHANDLE	
  SNOWMOBILE	
  CLUB,	
  7C	
  OFFICERS	
  FOR	
  2022-­‐2023	
  	
  PRESIDENT,	
  WHITEY	
  BLOOM	
  48183	
  CORNUCOPIA	
  HWY	
  HALFWAY,	
  OR	
  97834	
  541-­‐742-­‐7277	
  wbloom@pinetel.com	
  	
  VICE-­‐PRESIDENT/GROOMING	
  CHAIR,	
  DUANE	
  MILES	
  36232	
  HOLBROOK	
  SPUR	
  RD	
  HALFWAY,	
  OR	
  97834	
  541-­‐742-­‐5151	
  dmiles007@yahoo.com	
  	
  SECRETARY/TREASURER,	
  MARY	
  HEROLD	
  48090	
  CORNUCOPIA	
  HWY	
  HALFWAY,	
  OR	
  97834	
  541-­‐742-­‐6446	
  mherold@pinetel.com	
  	
  Submitted	
  by	
  Mary	
  Herold	
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Panhandle Snowmobile Club
48090 Cornucopia Hwy

Halfway, OR  97834
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The Snow Is Piling Up,
So Get Ready For A Good Snowmobiling Year!

The club members have been busy filling the wood shed, picking 
up litter between Halfway & Richland, decorating downtown 
Halfway for the holidays, and attending our annual Christmas 
Dinner.  We have meetings the 2nd Tuesday of the month, so 
join us if you are in town.  There is always a wonderful potluck 
at 6:30 pm and the meeting is at 7 pm.

Our annual Poker Run is in just a couple months.  We are 
working on nice new spinners.  Remember to get your hotel 
reservations if you haven’t already done so.  There are motels 
in both Halfway & Richland and AirBnBs.  Check the Hells 
Canyon Chamber of commerce Facebook page.  We are look-
ing forward to seeing everyone again this year.
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Club volunteers were very busy this year working on getting the trails and groomers 

ready for the season. Thank You  to Mike & Kristi Redd, Larry Redd, & Dan Riblett for removing rocks, branches, and 

logs from the trail up to Pelican Butte. Thank You to Andy Nelms, Jim Goossen, Chris Boivin, and Dan Riblett for removing 17 

large stumps and a bunch of large rocks from the Summit Trail. Thank You  to our volunteers who were also able to repair the stove 

pipe and stock the Brown Mountain shelter with firewood for the season. The Big Meadow shelter has firewood.

We had an excellent time at our club Christmas party on Tuesday, December 13th at the 

Hope Community Center. We had over 70 people attend the Christmas party. Thank you to ev-
eryone who brought a gift that will be delivered to local children in need this Christmas. I would also like to thank everyone who put money 
into the jar for the Klamath & Lake County Food Bank. We raised $400 for the food bank! Melissa’s Country Kitchen did an excellent job 
catering the event again for us. Thank you to Monica Miller, who with the help of her granddaughters set up the venue. We were very fortu-
nate that Santa dropped by the party. A huge thank you to Dave and Monica Miller of Dave’s Motorsports for helping him deliver gifts to all 
of the children who were in attendance.

The 2023 OSSA convention will be held February 7-11th in La Grande, OR. The OSSA is 

excited to be giving away an 850 skidoo with a 165” track at the convention. You cannot buy 
tickets for the sled. You earn tickets based on participation. The earlier you renew your OSSA & club membership, the more tickets you get. 
You also get tickets for participating in the OSSA convention. There are other ways to earn tickets for the raffle. Please look at the OSSA 
website for more information (oregonsnow.org).

Our next club event will be our first club ride of the year and our chili feed on Saturday, 
January 7th. We will plan to meet and ride from the Great Meadow Snopark at 9 a.m. Plan to be back from your ride to eat chili at 
the groomer shed at 3 p.m.

We are excited to announce that Luke Youngberg will be at our Steak Feed & club ride 

in February to provide a backcountry riding clinic to club members. Luke has agreed to have clin-
ics on Friday, Saturday, and Sunday (February 24-26th). Clinics will be limited to 6 riders each day so that he can give a lot of one-on-one 
instruction. We will finalize the price and get a sign up out to club members soon.

We are very pleased to report that our club reached 103 family memberships by the end 

of the season last year. We have reached 85 paid memberships as of December 19th. Please work on getting your dues paid for 
this season.

Please keep an eye on our website (www.kbsnowdrifters.org) and our Facebook page for the most updated information on club events, 
pictures, and the grooming report.

Thank you for your support, 

Thomas Bentley - Vice President KBSD

Pelican Butte

Toys that club members brought to our Christmas 
party to be donated to local children this Christmas.

Schedule of Events

January 2023         Saturday, 1/7/23: Club Ride & Chili Feed @ 9 a.m. & 3 p.m. – Great Meadow Snopark
                               Tuesday,  1/10/23: General meeting @ 6 p.m. – Mazatlan Grill

February 2023       Tuesday – Saturday, 2/7/23 – 2/11/23: OSSA Convention – La Grande, OR
                               Tuesday, 2/21/23: General Meeting @ 6 p.m. – TBA
                               Saturday, 2/25/23: Club Ride @ 9 a.m. & Steak Feed @ 3 p.m. – Location TBA

March 2023           Saturday, 3/11/23: Club Ride @ 9 a.m. – TBA
                               Tuesday, 3/14/23: General Meeting @ 6 p.m. – TBA

April 2023             Tuesday, 4/11/23: General Meeting @ 6 p.m. – TBA
                              Saturday, 4/22/23: End of Year Banquet @ 5 p.m. – Trapper’s Inn
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Paulina Lake Lodge
541-536-2240

22440 Paulina Lake Road  La Pine, OR 97739

www.paulinalakelodge.com

We are located 3 miles from 10-mile sno-park.  
You need to travel over snow to our resort by snowmobile, cross 
country ski, or snow shoeing.

We have a restaurant, full cocktail bar and friendly staff.  
We are known for our delicious lunches and dinners featuring 
our Chefs Famous Prime Rib Dinner and Bloody Marys

Our hours are:                                                Hours subject to change.

...After the Holiday week,open every weekend!...
We will be open on the Monday Holidays 10am to 5pm 

( Martin Luther King & Presidents Day)

January, February & March our restaurant will be open! 

• Fridays: 10am to 8pm serving lunch all day.

• Saturdays: 10am to 8pm Lunch and Dinner served.
( Saturday night we serve our Famous Prime Rib Dinner. )  
• Sundays 10am to 5pm Lunch served all day.

Sno-Cat Shuttle  
Shuttles for dining only: (Round Trip - Winter Only)  
$50 per person round trip. Kids 12 and under are free.  

Shuttles for cabins: $200 round trip for people and gear.

We are Open to Mid-March for Winter Season

www.paulinalakelodge.com

You can ride from your cabin to enjoy 250 miles of groomed snowmobile trails. Groomed by our local snowmobile club, The Lodgepole Dodgers.
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Who else remembers 

the brick phone?  

What is a brick phone, 

you ask?  

Well, it was the predecessor to the 
“flip phone”, you do remember what 
a flip phone is don’t you?  The brick 
phone was one of the first popular 
versions of a cell phone and it got it’s 
name because, well,  it’s shape and 
weight was very similar to a brick.  
OK, now another question to those 
that remember the old brick phone 
… how many of you guessed, back 
then, that brick was the beginning of 
your ability to carry a camera with 
you everywhere you went?  Did any 
of you have any inkling, back then, 
that that brick would lead to hav-
ing Google in your pocket, 24/7?  

And who in their right mind 

would have thought that the 

old brick phone was on the 

cutting edge of equipping you 

with a GPS when you went 

out in the woods on your 

snowmobile?  What’s that you say 
…  some of you are not using your 
cell phone for GPS when you’re out 
in the woods?  If that’s you, be sure 
to finish reading this article because 
this app will give you great peace of 
mind while you’re out recreating in 
the woods and may even save your 
life.

Let’s start off with a few terms.  An 
App is a software program that’s de-
signed to perform a specific  function 
for the user.  There are thousands 
and thousands of apps designed for 
your phone and they are available at 
the Google Play store for Android 
phones or The App Store for Apple 
phones.  A geo-referenced map is an 
electronic map that looks very much 
like a paper map but it has the abil-
ity to show your location on that 
map if your current physical loca-
tion is within that maps boundary.  
And to make that geo-referenced 
map even handier, your location on 
that electronic map moves around 
on the map as you move around the 
universe.  An “overlay” on a geo-
referenced map is like highlighting a 
route on a paper map with a yellow 
magic marker.  The overlay is sepa-
rate from the electronic map and can 

be used on multiple electronic maps 
and shared so that others can high-
light that very same route on their 
map with your overlay.  In the app 
that I am about to tell you about, an 
overlay is called a “layer” and layers 
can be turned on and off and each 
layer can be assigned a unique color 
and line weight.

The App that I want to tell you 
about is called Avenza and it works 
on both Apple and Android phones 
and tablets.  Within the app there is 
a “store” where you can acquire geo-
referenced maps for just about any 
location.  Some of the maps have a 
fee but many of the available geo-ref-
erenced maps at the Avenza store are 

free.  Most likely, the current 

paper map of your “home” 

snowmobiling area is avail-

able at the Avenza store for 

free.  And most likely, the geo-ref-
erenced map of the National Forest 
that you are going to visit this winter 
is also available at the Avenza Store 
for free (think La Grande area maps 
for January convention).  Once you 
have found the map(s) you want and 
have downloaded them from the 
Avenza store to your phone or tablet, 
you no longer need cell service for 
these maps to show  your location on 
the map.  Your location on Avenza’s 
geo-referenced map is shown as a 
colored dot and as you move about the 
trail system, so does your colored dot.
 
Avenza  gives you the option to re-
cord your track as an overlay or lay-
er.  In other words, you can keep an 
electronic record of your travels and 
save it for later use.  Your recorded 
track can be shared so that others 
can overlay your track on their geo-
referenced map.  You may have seen 
some of these recorded tracks on 
Facebook as many of the clubs are 
using a recorded track on Avanza to 
show where the groomer went last 
night.  You can use these saved tracks 
to overlay onto different geo-refer-
enced maps of the same area that 
you have saved on your device.  Let’s 
say you use one of your downloaded 
maps for snowmobiling and another 
downloaded map for hunting but 
both maps are of the same area.  Let’s 
say you go hunting and you vaguely 
remember snowmobiling in that ex-
act same area last winter.  Let’s say 
you dig up that “saved track” from 

the day you were there snowmobil-
ing and overlay that track onto your 
hunting map.  Bingo!  You have your 
answer of having been snowmobil-
ing in that area.

Avenza gives you the 

ability to overlay multiple 

saved tracks on the same 

geo-referenced map with each 
saved track having a unique color.   
Let’s say you meet a buddy at the bar 
on your way home from sledding 
and you find out that he was riding 
in the same area you were.  You share 
tracks, color your track red and his 
track blue and overlay both tracks 
onto the electronic map of the area.  
Bingo! You see where the red and 
blue tracks crossed and where you 
just missed seeing each other out on 
the trails.  

Here’s another great use for that 
saved track.  You plan a SxS ride with 
some friends, each in their own SxS.  
It’s a dry and dusty ride and nobody 
wants to eat dust from the rider in 
front of them so you’re going to leave 
a three minute gap between rid-
ers.  You share a saved track as your 
planned route with all the drivers 
and they overlay that track onto their 
own geo-referenced maps.  Bingo! 
Nobody’s getting lost, nobody’s wait-
ing for the guy behind them and, 
best of all, nobody is eating dust.

With Avenza, you don’t have 

to travel a route to record it 

… you can trace your planned route 
on the electronic map and save that 
tracing as a saved track.  This would 
allow you to plan your ride and visu-
ally see your current location on the 
map as you travel over the planned 
route or deviate from that planned 
route.  Let’s say that you plan a route 
on the electronic map and when you 
try to ride that route you find an im-
passable section due to a fallen tree.  
You then see an alternate road on 
the map that will bypass the closed 
section and reconnect with your 
planned route farther down the line.  
Bingo! You still know where you are 
and you still know where you’re going.  

You can also set “way points” on your 
maps and save and share those way 
points.  Way points could be points 
of interest that you want to make 
sure you see or meeting points that 

you want your group to regroup at.  
With Avenza you can draw and mea-
sure on your electronic maps and 
you find locations by entering GPS 
coordinates.

Learning to use Avenza is pretty 
straight forward but the map store 
can be difficult to find stuff in.  
Sometimes it’s easier to get the geo-
referenced maps from other sources 
such as the Forest Service or BLM 
websites and sometimes it’s easier to 
find what you need in the map store 
if your buddy has given you the exact 
name of the map you are looking for.  
If you struggle with the app, there 
is undoubtedly a member in your 
snowmobile club that can give you a 
hand.  Maybe that person could even 
give an evening class on how to use 
Avenza and how to find the maps 
you need.

So that brings us to the next ques-
tion that I have for you fellow boom-
ers that knew what a brick phone 

is.  What do you suppose 

our grandkids will be using 

their phones for 30 years 

from now?

Take Your Brick Snowmobiling?
   

   Submitted by:  Jack Reynolds of The Lodgepole Dodgers



www.OREGONSNOW.ORG
36

OSSA  Snowmobilers Leave No Trace

Myelle & Dustin James Having HOLIDAY FUN!

Time for a quick nap :)
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If you would like to become a new member of a club or OSSA and enter for a chance to win a brand new 
snowmobile, (copy and paste in your browser) www.oregonsnow.org/membership/


